

SOUTHPORT GUN CLUB, Inc.

Monthly Meeting
May 14th, 2024

Attendance:

- Brian Boehm, Ken Normandy, Steve Thurmond, Steve Close, Shaun Walrath, Bau Bosovich,
- 11 persons, 11 regular members, 0 guest present.

Opening – Brian Boehman:

- Brian Boehm called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance.
- Introduction of Officers

Secretary's Report – Steve Thurmond

- April minutes read and approved with no changes.

Treasurer's Report – Bill Means:

- | | March | |
|--|--------------|------------|
| • Income to date: | \$10,076.61 | |
| • Expenses to date: | -\$13,068.46 | |
| • Net Income for the year | | -\$2991.85 |
| • Details of the treasures report is available from Bill if anyone wants to see details. | | |

Membership Report –Steve Close:

- Currently we have 67 regular members and 10 seniors for a total of 77.
- Collected \$1800 in dues.
- 9 dues reminders were sent out.
- Work credits applied in April \for the follow individuals:
 - None reported
- 0 first readings
 -
- 0 second readings.
 -

Rifle Team – Steve Thurmond:

- No new activity, but Thursday night practice remains in effect.
- Inventory of rifle closet to account for paraphernalia (stands, scope, jackets, mats and etc.) needs to be done, Steve Thurmond volunteered to inventory such items.

Pistol League – Bill Means:

- Fall rimfire league is scheduled to start 2nd week of September.
- Banquet scheduled for April 21st and reported to have gone well.

Webmaster – Jon Speck:

- Jon not able to attend due to funeral

- No activities were reported.
- Requested that Brians phone number be added to web site as point of contact, old number is no longer active.

Rental Property – Tony Del Frate:

- Tony not able to attend
- No maintenance issues reported and property is occupied with a renter.

Match Director – Dora Potekin:

- Dora was not present, but it was relayed that she had medals from last match sent out.
- Octoberfest pistol match date was set for October 19th 2024, the 3rd Saturday.
- John Lathrop had to cancel the Top Shot match April 21st, because only one shooter showed up.
 - Discussion that next time it will need to more aggressively marketed and the event should be held earlier in the year before weather turns nice.
 - Discussion on how to reduce time needed to complete matches.
 - Would like to have the next match as an "open house" to try to encourage new memberships.

Hunter Education – Beau Bosovich:

- Beau was present
- DNR recognized Beau for 30 years of service for teaching Hunter Education.
- Beau was recertified as an instructor for the next 2 years with Mike Christensen as an alternate.
- Fall hunter safety classes are scheduled for October 5th through 6th, and October 26th through 27th, the first and last weekends in October.

Maintenance – Jim Conti:

- Jim was present.
- Jim requested to be kept in the loop on any maintenance projects such as replacing dehumidifier, so he can assist/coordinate as needed.
- Jim Conti has been working with Southport Heating and should have a service agreement in place and the systems should be serviced in the fall.
- PVC roof drain pipe is leaking on the south side of the range. This pipe has been shot and repaired in the past, but now needs to have the leaking section replaced.
- Brian will work to get 2 quotes for replacing south windows with glass blocks.
- Need to put a dead bolt on the back door in the "kitchen" area.
- Updating key fob or key reader system has been tabled due to cost.
 - Current system is a stand-alone system and most new systems are going to the cloud and would require internet connection.

Old Business:

Trash and recycling, for the range, need to be put out in front of rental property every Tuesday (recycling is every other Tuesday) then put back by front door of the range once emptied.

New Business:

- Existing officers plan to run again for their current positions.

- Discussion on how to improve membership numbers, but no motions or definite steps were made.
- Requested that Brian's phone number be added to web site as point of contact, old number is no longer active.
- **Current or Open Projects**
 - Need to replace the plywood covering the floor lights.
 - Jon Speck plans to replace these in the spring after leagues are done.
 - Painting the floor in the women's rest room may get done by Brian prior to leagues ending if he has time.
 - Rear exhaust fans need to have maintenance done - Jim Conti will coordinate this.
 - See the clipboards on the cabinet to the east of the main door for projects with volunteer opportunities and supplies needed

Announcement:

- Request was made for any member interested in running for office next year to let Brian know and to show up for the June meeting.
- Any volunteer hours, please pass them on to club president.
 - Please be specific on what work was done when submitting work hours.

Adjourn Meeting:

- Brian Boehm adjourned the meeting 8:02PM

Respectfully submitted:

Steve Thurmond